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Turnbull Silver Parade Saddle, Hand-
made leather and silver saddle bearing 
the name Mary Irene Turnbull, c. 1930s

In 2006, TCA launched the Turnbull Clan Virtual Museum for the purpose of re-
cording and sharing objects of interest to Turnbull from all parts of the world. The 
TCA Virtual Museum is alive and well and recently has been updated, including di-
viding the items into relevant categories. These categories include: Art, Collectibles, 
Products, and Whisky. Shown here are two examples.

There is a header on the front page to access the Museum items (http://www.turnbull-
clan.com). Be sure to browse the Museum and learn more about our Turnbull heritage.

There is now a form that can be filled out and returned to present new items to be add-
ed to the Virtual Museum. These items should be specifically related to the Turnbull 
name. The form can be found at https://www.turnbullclan.com/vm/submit-an-item-
to-the-museum. 
In addition to the Museum, there is also a form for our Who’s Who recognition of Turn-
bulls and their contributions to our history and clan. Recommendations may be submit-

ted through https://www.turnbullclan.com/
vm/submit-a-person-to-our-who-s-who.

We encourage all members to help us expand 

 Turnbull Clan Members
      Have you renewed your membership?

Your membership in the Turnbull Clan is a free 
Birthright, but we do need your financial support for the clan 
organisation and its activities on behalf of our members. Please 
consider becoming a supporting member with your voluntary 
dues of $24 annually from the date of your first contribution. 

Additional contributions to provide clan tents at Highland 
Games are also needed and very welcome. Contributions are 
tax-deductible and are used only to support clan activities. 

Moreover, becoming a member will also give you access to some 
of the planned TCA activities coming in 2021/22.
Support your clan at: www.turnbullclan.com website.

TCA Scholardship Award
Announcing the Turnbull Clan 

Association Scholarship!
We are very excited to announce the Turnbull Clan Scholar-
ship. The Turnbull Clan Association is offering a $500 schol-
arship to encourage members and their relatives to help with 
continuing education and/or learn more about Scottish tradi-
tion and heritage. 

While applications would typically be accepted through the 
1st of April of the calendar year, with the award being an-
nounced on the 15th of May, an exception is being made for 
2022. We are now accepting applications through the 15th 
of September. The recipient of the scholarship will be an-
nounced at this year’s AGM, being held at the Stone Moun-
tain Highland Games, Atlanta, Georgia, on the 15th of Octo-
ber. 

A donation of $500 may be made in memory of or to honour 
a special person. These scholarships will be named after that 
person. In addition, these scholarships will be recognised in 
the Turnbull Clan newsletter, the Bullseye, along with the 
story of the person being honoured. 

Turnbull’s Club Scotch Whisky Bottle 
Turnbull Whisky.  Established 1855our museum and our 

Who’s Who tributes 
through the submis-
sion process.

Our virtual collection 
is a valuable remind-
er and reference of 
our past heritage and 
clan background.
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Sharing and Caring
With the passing of Fransisco Javier Rosando, his families 

appreciate your thoughts and prayers.

 Flowers of the Forest
                 Remembering 
     Francisco Javier Rosado (son of 
         Adriana Munoz Turnbull)
                9th June 2022  Aged 82

The annual Grandfather Mountain High-
land Games North Carolina USA, will be 
held this year on the 7th - 10th July. 
This event is one of the largest and oldest 
Highland Games in the United States and 
the event setting is in the scenic mountains 
area of North Carolina.

Congratulations to Robert Gordon Turnbull who has earned the 
bragging rights as the first to find the little bull. 
        • Can you find the other hidden ‘Bullseye Bull’ in this issue?

Highland Games eventsGreat great grandfather 
celebrating his 90 years 

On 2nd May, James William (Bill) Turnbull celebrated  his 
90th birthday at a family gathering in Nhulubuy, East Arn-
hem Land in the Northern Territory, Australia, at the home 
of Linda Alexander (nee Turnbull). Bill was surrounded by 
children, grandchildren and three great-grandchildren, with 
one son and a granddaughter joining in online from Bris-
bane and Canberra, respectively. 

Bill was born in Aylsham, Kent, the son of James William 
Turnbull senior, originally from Northumberland, a coal 
miner at the Snowdown colliery, (as they say, “there was a 
Turnbull down every pit in the UK”). 

After moving to Luton in the 1950s Bill started a family 
and in 1966 emigrated to Australia under an immigration 
scheme which cost only ten pounds for the whole family to 
emigrate (known in Australia as “ten pound poms”). This 
branch of the Turnbull family is now spread far and wide 
over the vast expanse of Australia.

Congratulations go to Jeff & Sue Trimble for winning Best Clan 
Display at the 5th June Milwaukee Highland Games, USA!

Grandfather Mountain Games

Francisco Javier Rosado (son of Adriana 
Munoz Turnbull) joined his beloved father 
and mother on 9th June, 2022 at the age of 
82. An accomplished paediatrician, he ded-
icated his life to public service. In addition 
to his duties as advisor to Mexico’s Minister 

of Health for many years, he volunteered at the children’s hos-
pital in Mexico City every weekend and was a faculty member 
at the Autonomous University of Mexico for 25 years, where 
he was beloved by professors and students alike. He also wrote 
two books on the theory of chaos and assisted family and 
friends with house calls when someone was sick, including his 

grand-children, three brothers and two sisters.

        We are looking forward to seeing and meeting many 
Turnbulls/Trimbles at this annual get-together.
For more information, contact Katherine at . . 

katturnbull01@gmail.com
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“We can help get you get started with bro-
chures, banners, posters and encouragement, 
please contact me.”
At this stage though, we are limited to USA and 
Canada only, as resources are limited to costs. 
Hosting a clan tent is a lot of fun, educational, 

 Interested in Tent Hosting?

Continued from Page 1 . . 
TCA Scholardship Award

Kathereine
 Turnbull Turnbulls/Trimbles! The time has come to begin planning 

our next clan gathering in Scotland! 
For those of you who have joined us on previous tours, what 
were your favourite sites to see? To those who have not been on 
a Turnbull tour, what would you most like to see? 
Dates have not yet been finalised, but we are planning for 2023. 
More information will be posted in the coming months.

The 50th Stone Mountain Highland Games & Scottish Festi-
val in Georgia USA, will be held from the 14th-16th October. 
TCA will be hosting a Tent with committee members.

and very entertaining. 
If you know of any other upcoming Highland Games where 
TCA can tent host, please contact Katherine at:
katturnbull01@gmail.com - TCA VP for Events. 
The Highland games season is once again, upon us.

We are looking forward to seeing and meeting many 
Turnbulls/Trimbles at this annual get-together.

For more information, contact Katherine at 
katturnbull01@gmail.com

start planning for the 2023
 Clan gathering in Scotland

As you may already know, there has been a DNA project 
hosted with FTDNA since 2006. We are now over 250 mem-
bers and what started with a collection of male Ydna 12 
marker tests, we now welcome both male and female partic-
ipants and work with both autosomal and Ydna tests.
 

We have several members who have upgraded to the BigY 700 
and we now have at least one branch, R-FT155105, on the tree of 
mankind. We added our own website, created a private Facebook 
group, collectively managed a spreadsheet for project members and 
offered online Turnbull Talks where we worked through matches 
and speculated about origins. 

We used two tools to first group our members and then created a 
phylogenetic tree for the Y testers.  We studied these charts and 
started to see some interesting trends.  We discovered that our test-
ers generally belonged to the R-M269 Haplogroup, along with most 
of Western Europe. Some belong to R-L21 which is generally re-
garded as the Haplogroup of the so-called Scots-Irish and is a sub-
clade of R-M269.  

The first pattern that we collectively observed was among a group 
that we call “The Usual Suspects” because they constantly show up 
as matches to largest group of Y DNA Testers at all marker levels.  
Six of them have also taken the Big-Y test and have firmly estab-
lished the Turnbull branch in the tree of mankind, which appears to 
go back about 450 years, or roughly mid 16th century.  We believe 
these Turnbulls all descend from a common ancestor, who may 
have been based in Jedburgh. 

We currently have 53 members that we consider Trimbles and have 
discovered that not all Trimbles have a common origin.  One of the 
myths about our surname is that those Turnbulls who went to the 
Ulster plantations, changed their name to Trimble to obtain land.  

Continued on Page 7

The Turnbull Clan will be also holding our AGM 
          at this venue during the Games.

The recipients of these new scholarships will also receive a 
special letter, recognising the honoree. Donations to the schol-
arship fund may be made in any amount through the website 
under special projects. (https://www.turnbullclan.com/pro-
jects). If donating in memory of or in honour of someone, 
email scholarship@turnbullclan.com with the person’s name, 
something about the person’s life, and your name. All dona-
tions are tax-deductible in the USA.

Criteria for receiving a scholarship:  Supporting member-
ship in Turnbull Clan Association (TCA) or sponsorship as 
a descendent of a supporting member (child, grandchild, 
nephew, niece, etc.).  Education and activities the scholarship 
may be considered for include continuing education, college 
or university courses, and technical training.  Highland dance 
lessons, bagpipe lessons, and classes about Scotland are also 
eligible activities.  

All ages are encouraged to apply and will be considered.
To apply for a scholarship follow the directions at: 
https://www.turnbullclan.com/happenings/tca-scholarship
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By Richard Turnbull                                        https://turnbull-design.com
My part of the Turnbull family has a long history in Lancashire 
in the north of the United Kingdom, in textiles. 

The history of the firm in the early twentieth century was vivid-
ly recalled by the late Joyce Turnbull, the 17th grandchild of the 
co-founder who lived next door to Mrs Alferoff of the Stockdale 
side, in Edenfield. She was the 17th grandchild of the co-founder 
William Turnbull, the company being founded by him in 1881. 

With justified pride in the traditional block printed fabrics created 
by Turnbull & Stockdale Ltd, she also recollected that many were 
used in the Cunard liners, that Queen Mary (wife of George V) liked 
the delphinium pattern especially, and that Prince Philip appropri-
ately had the Queen’s Navee design in his study, whilst the cottage 
in Windsor Great Park given to Princess Elizabeth by the Welsh 
people also used some. Some fabrics were also on the ship Titanic.

Former Mayor, Philip Dunne, recalls that the founder William 
Turnbull was the practical process developer, whereas William 
Stockdale was his financial and commercial partner.

Turnbull & Stockdale has now been succeeded by a number of 
brands that supply leading design houses and interior designers 
worldwide under the Turnbull Prints parent company, which at its 
heart, preserves hand-block printing and a broad range of specialist 
printing activities including screen and the latest digital technology. 
We’re the last company in the world with the skillset to create these 
complex hand block prints.

Hand block prints on fabric simply cannot be replicated by ma-
chinery - it would be the equivalent of comparing an original oil 

painting with a printed replica. The beauty of block-prints lies in 
it’s imperfections. It is where the head, heart, and the hand come 
together in unison. 

Hand block printing is unique due to the bespoke nature of each 
repeat, as different amounts of colour are picked-up, placed in 
slightly different positions on the design, and struck with different 
amounts of pressure. Colours overlap, the dye swells to the edges 
during printing leading to the characterful variation in shade, and the 
block-cutters cleverly combined layers of colour or ‘fall-ons’ to cre-
ate additional interest. Every printing is unique, and no two repeats 
will ever be the same with this hand-crafted technique.

The Turnbull Archive is regarded by academics and historians as 
of international importance and today includes not only thousands 
of designs and documents, but also the textile reference library of 
the UK’s National Trust. More designs continue to be added. It in-
cludes original designs by Lewis F Day, a contemporary of William 
Morris who was Design Director for Turnbull & Stockdale, as well 
as numerous other famous designers. Ongoing work examines the 
techniques, such as shadow tissues, pioneered by the firm.

The comprehensive Turnbull & Stockdale reference library provides 
dates and manufacturing details about the patterns and represents 
a key resource for those seeking to recreate a historically accurate 
look, in some cases recreating the authentic colour combinations.

Restoration and preservation of many of the pieces is currently be-
ing undertaken, allowing for a greater number of fragile patterns to 
become available and accessed via electronic means.

Detail of the many colour hand prints used for this flower

Turnbulls in Business
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Common Ridings Cornet named for 2022
A large crowd of more than 200 Teries, young and old, gathered in 
Beaconsfield Terrace on a Wednesday night in May when Greig 
Middlemass took up the reins as this year’s Cornet. The three day 
event was held on Thursday 9, Friday 10 and Saturday 11 June.

On a dry, sunny evening, Halberdier Keith Douglas-Hogg, escorted 
by the Drum and Fife Band, delivered the all-important letter from 
Provost Watson McAteer, inviting the 26-year-old to carry the Ban-
ner Blue.

The coronavirus pandemic had put paid to almost all of the cele-
brations  and ceremonies since 2019 but now Teri blood has stirred 
with Picking Night kick-starting the countdown to a much-antici-
pated Common-Riding.

Procedings followed time-honoured tradition with a ‘strive’ for the 
waiting youngsters, after which the Cornet was joined by his Right 
and Left, Connor  Brunton and Gareth Renwick, and Acting Father 
Alan Brown, to lead hundreds of excited schoolchildren and adults 
on the customary walk around the town.

The Saxhorn Band met the walkers at the library, leading the way 
to the town hall smoker.

Speaking to The Hawick Paper, Cornet Middlemass said: “We have 
finally arrived [at Common-Riding 2022]. We got there at last.” He 
added: “The reception outside the house was absolutely brilliant.”
The 26-year-old was the toast of the town on Wednesday evening 
after being named 2022 Cornet. “It has been a long time coming,” 

he conceded, with the normality of the last two years’ ceremonies 
hit by the pandemic.

“Wednesday was a brilliant night.”

Greig has been a long-time supporter of the annual event, having 
first followed Cornet Jamie Turnbull when he was just nine years 
old, riding his own pony, Phoebe. It was also in 2005 that he se-
cured his Mosstroopers badge, and he has remained a loyal follower 
ever since. “It really is a childhood dream, and I can’t wait to live 
my dream,” he enthused. His mount throughout the festivities will 
be a hirling from Kailzie Equestrian at Peebles.

“I don’t know yet which horse I will be riding, but it’s down to a 
choice of two,” he explained.

The former Drumlanrig primary and high school pupil worked at 
Hawico for seven years and is now employed in the stockroom at 
William Lockie.

Greig, who has a 21-year-old brother Ryan, is the elder son of Gary 
and Beverley Middlemass. He said: “I’m just looking forward to 
everything; Principals from the other towns coming to visit, all the 
ceremonies, the ride-outs and all the other events. “There is a real 
buzz and it’s great to see the whole town coming together again.”

His Lass is his 24-year-old girlfriend, Emma Gibson from Kelso. 
The former Broomlands primary and Kelso High School pupil 
works as an HR adviser for Scottish Borders Council’s case man-
agement team.

Younger daughter of Colin and Linda Gibson, Emma describes her 
role as “an honour and a privilege” and can’t wait to support the 
Cornet and play her part in the ceremonies and Common-Riding 
proceedings. “I can’t wait for the first ride-out, seeing Greig lead 
the cavalcade and carrying the Banner Blue,” she said.

Acting Father and Mother are Alan and Tracey Brown, of Crum-
haughhill Cottage, and describe their part as “a dream come true”.

A former president of the 1514 Club, Alan says being Acting Fa-
ther “means everything”, adding: “I’ve never missed a year since I 
started following.”

Cornet, Greig Middlemas rode the horse he regular hunts with the 
Buccleuch hounds, a 17.2hh mare called Penny.

Cornet Greig Middlemas, Cornet’s Lass Emma Gibson and Acting 
         Father and Acting Mother Alan and Tracey Brown

Borders Tales and Trails

Amazon USA: http://a.co/d/5S3dI3I
Amazon UK: http://amzn.eu/d/6sdBPsp
Amazon AU: https://amzn.to/2oSLSvo

Illustrated with colour 
photographs and maps

Available in paperback, the book is 
presented in two sections. 

The first; ‘Tales’, tackles the early 
history and stories of Scotland and 
the Borders. 

The second section; ‘Trails’, outlines places to visit 
around  the Borders, with a particular influence of nota-
ble Turnbull sights, battlegrounds and castles. Those de-
scribed include their location and map references.

It is not intended to be a complete history or guide book, 
but a brief compilation about the Borders as seen through 
the eyes of one clan.

Rated:
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When it comes to calling the ac-
tion of the British Colombia 
Hockey League, Graham Turn-
bull has been voted as the best. 
The Vernon Vipers play-by-play 
broadcaster has been named co-
winner of the BCHL’s Broadcast-
er of the Year for the 2021-22 sea-
son. “I couldn’t be more humbled 
to receive this award,” Turnbull 
said. It’s Turnbull’s second time 
winning the award

by Kenneth Turnbull - International News Editor

UK- World’s biggest bottle of whisky auctioned 

UK – Just ask the right questions
Ex-war crimes 
investigator Ron 
Turnbull, 74 and 
retired, has been 
speaking with his 
former colleagues 
about the alleged 

USA - Promoted to global CEO
Canada - Broadcaster award

The world’s largest Scotch whisky 
bottle, ‘Intrepid’, went under the ham-
mer on 25th May. It is taller than most 
men, and stands at 5 feet 11” (1.8 
metres) in height. It was filled with 
a record breaking 311 litres (82.16 
U.S. gallons) of Macallan Single 
Malt whisky. Edinburgh-based Lyon 
& Turnbull auctioned the bottle con-
taining the equivalent of 444 standard 
bottles. The Intrepid was officially 

Scotland – Court appointment

UK - Terminally ill fund raiser

As part of her 
bid to complete 
20 physical chal-
lenges this year 
in aid of SAMH 
(Scottish Asso-
ciation for Mental 
Health) Megan 

atrocities in Ukrainian cities such 
as Bucha and says that a dead body 
can talk if you ask the correct ques-
tions of it. Only then, can they deter-
mine what happened and in doing so, 
speak out on the person’s behalf to 
secure some sort of justice. “These 
people were treated inhumanely and 
they’re never going to have a voice,” 
he comments “Our job was to give 
them that voice, and be able to deter-
mine how they were killed.”

Turnbull a Teacher from Barrhead 
in East Renfrewshire, took on the 
Edinburgh Marathon in May, to coin 
in cash for a cause that is close to 
her heart. The 26.2 mile route past 
the capital’s iconic landmarks and 
along the picturesque East Lothian 
coast, was the midway point in her 
efforts. Megan has coined in more 
than £2,000 for SAMH since she be-
gan supporting the charity.

Scotland – Cash for a cause

Following the 
retirements of 
Sheriff Princi-
pals Stephen 
and Murray the 
Lord President 
has appointed 

Tyler Turnbull has 
been promoted 
to global CEO of 
Foote, Cone & 
Belding (FCB) in 
North America. 

Laura Turnbull a vetinary nurse, 
was earlier diagnosed in 2015 
with breast cancer. This has now 
spread to her vertebrae, ribs, legs, 
skull and liver, and she has recent-
ly received the devastating news 
that the treatment is no longer 
working. She used to live in India 
which is one of her favourite plac-
es. So, the team at Paragon Veti-
nary Referrals Animal Hospital 
have decided to run, walk, cycle 
and swim the 4,527-mile distance 
between Wakefield and Mumbai 
to raise cash to help her fulfil her 
bucket list wishes.

An accomplished singer and 
songwriter of Canadian folk mu-
sic, Robbie Turnbull is busy in-
spiring the West Kootenay music 
scene. He, an alumnus of Seven 
Summits Centre For Learning 
in Rossland, is an accomplished 
singer and songwriter of Canadi-
an folk music. “I would describe 

my music as a fusion of classic folk, Celtic, and with a touch 
of jazz. The direction and elements I include depend on the 
song,” says Turnbull. “The lyrics will direct the instrumenta-
tion.” Turnbull’s first public releases included several singles 
in the Autumn of 2021. His debut album titled “Revelry & 
Retribution” is a collection of songs that offer a symbolic mu-
sical tour. He writes his music with the care and precision of 
a classical poet. “I aim to write music lyrics that are indepen-
dent so they can be read as well as sung.”

certified by Guinness World Records when it was bottled in 
2021 after maturing in 2 sister casks in Macallan’s Speyside 
warehouse for 32 years. Auctioneers said according to ‘The 
Scotsman’, the bottle of whisky sold for £1.1 million ($1.38 
million US / $1.9 million AU / $2 million NZ). 

Sheriff Principal Craig Turnbull 
as Vice-President of the Appeals 
Court. He was appointed Sheriff 
Principal of Glasgow and Strath-
kelvin in September, 2016 having 
previously served as the managing 
partner from 2011 to 2014.

Canada - Musical journey to a magical career

veloper to a multi-product LAG-3 immunotherapy company. 
“I was sad to leave the company, but I had a lot of other balls 
in the air and the Greater Sydney Commission was taking up 
huge amounts of my time. Ms Turnbull said continued efforts 
were needed to improve the focus of women taking up careers  
including science, technology, engineering and maths. 

After a break of 4½ years, Lucy Turnbull, 
lawyer, philanthropist and businesswoman 
has rejoined the biotechnology company 
Immutep as non-executive director. Ini-
tially she played and influential role in 
Immutep’s pivotal decision to switch from 
being a single product cancer vaccine de-

Australia - ASX-listed company board role

The company’s involvement is ‘Cre-
ate never finished ideas’ into realty, 
through different audiences and cul-
tures. These are ideas that endure. 
Turnbull rose from intern to CEO 
in eight short years and he stands as 
the agency’s most trusted turnaround 
agent. “I joined FCB to reignite the 
creative spirit of FCB and to prove to 
clients the value of our creativity. For 
me, going forward, it’s about con-
necting that creativity with growth.”
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DNA testing brings some surprising results
Many of our Trimbles descend from a 
group known in America as the Five Trim-
ble brothers who emigrated together from 
Ulster to North America in about 1720.  

Their North American lineage is well-docu-
mented but their origins before about 1700 
are uncertain.  They generally fit with oth-
er members of the project but recently one 
of them took the Big Y test and we were 
shocked to see a completely new Hap-
logroup emerge in the Tree of Mankind 
R-BY34935. 

We are hoping to have another member up-
grade soon to determine if this is an aberra-
tion for one of the brothers or if the whole 
group may have a different origin story. 

Through our collective research we have been able to group both 
male and female Trimbles into several groups with roots in Ulster, 
one line going back to 1590 in Antrim.  Other Trimbles clearly line 
up with Turnbulls in our core group and suggest that they simply 
are a spelling variation. 

Another distinct group that has shown up are descendants of John 
Bull, born about 1754 in Virginia, USA.  Family lore says that they 
were originally called Turnbull and within two generations had re-
verted to the original surname.  It’s confusing because we now have 
several different surnames associated with this line but they don’t 
all match each other. 

Surnames in this group include Buhl, Turnbull, Randall, Ball, and 
Benjamin and all seem to have connections to Tennessee and Vir-
ginia.  They match each other at varying levels of testing, but don’t 
match any other Turnbull groups which is quite puzzling and frus-
trating in trying to take their research back further. 

One of our more interesting Turnbull mysteries has been that of 
Thomas Turnbull and Jean Mackay who landed in Prince Edward 
Island, Canada aboard the Lovely Nellie.  While The Lovely Nellie 
sailed initially from Annan in 1776, these Turnbulls boarded from 
the Isle of Man, although it was said that they were “not from this 
place”.  They eventually settled in McLellan’s Brook, Nova Sco-
tia and established a well-documented dynasty from there.  It has 
always been a bit of contention as just where Thomas came from. 

Some assumed Annan because that was the original port that the 
Lovely Nellie sailed from and speculated that the first children were 
born there.  We persuaded several known descendants to take the 
Ydna test and were surprised when the results revealed yet another 
Haplogroup namely I-M253.  This suggests Viking heritage but is 
often found among the Irish.  However, what we do know is that 
they do match each other, but are a distinct branch of our larger 
Turnbull tree. 

One of the other enduring mysteries in Turnbull 
lore, is the origin of John Turnbull, born around 
1748 but who emigrated to Australia in 1801 
aboard the Coromandel.  All we really know about 
him is that he sailed from London and throughout 
his long life had several spouses. Once in Austral-
ia he established another Turnbull dynasty which 
includes the former Prime Minister Malcolm Turn-
bull.  

While we have had several descendants join the 
project they are all autosomal testers and they don’t 
match each other. This isn’t terribly surprising be-
cause autosomal testing is really only reliable to 
about 4th cousins and these Turnbulls seem to have 
shorter generational lengths.  I’m still hunting for 
a Y tester to see if they match my father so we can 
settle this once and for all. 

We managed to recruit some Rules into the project because they 
were also intrigued as to whether or not there was a connection.  As 
far as they were concerned Rule was an English surname but they 
also knew of the Rulewater in the Scottish borders, but could find no 
connection.  So far they do not match anyone else in the project.  In 
addition, we have searched the trees of every other project member 
and find no Rules.  Draw your own conclusions. 

Some new research lines were established based upon Robson’s 
speculation about the origins of the Turnbulls coming from the de 
Tremblays of France.  We recruited several Tremblay, Trombley, 
de Tremblay testers and at this time we simply cannot rule them 
out as connecting to the Turnbulls.  They all belong to Haplogroup 
R-M269 and claim French origins.  Until one of them takes BigY we 
cannot know for sure whether we all belong together or not.  

So where does that leave us in our hunt for Turnbull origins?  From a 
DNA perspective, we really need Turnbulls and Trimbles who didn’t 
emigrate to consider joining our project.  FTDNA frequently offer 
sales and Ydna testers who know their lineage would help us sort 
out the various lines.  It might also show up some lines that we have 
not as yet been explored.  

If you already belong to project, consider upgrading your test to 
BigY and/or adding an autosomal test. Also add a family tree to your 
account, because DNA results work with a paper trail and traditional 
genealogical research.  If you have taken a test with another services 
such as Ancestry or 23andMe, then consider exporting your results 
free of charge and joining the project.  Meanwhile we will continue 
exploring the Tremblay connection and keep hunting for Rules that 
match Turnbulls. But perhaps the most exciting results we await are 
deeper testing of the Trimble lines. 

This is a shortened version of my talk at this year’s Reivers Festi-
val in March. The full talk can be found here https://youtu.be/9H-
V4Nu54LFo                                    

By Fiona Turnbull

Continued from Page 3

Fiona at the 2022 Reivers Festival

Turnbull Origin Stories
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Amazon Smile donates ½ percent of every purchase to the non-profit organiza-
tion of your choice. You can choose the Turnbull Clan Association! It is free; 
you don’t pay a penny more than you normally would! To participate, do your 
shopping at smile.amazon.com instead of the normal Amazon site, and choose 
Turnbull Clan Association as your charity!

Did you know that Turnbull Clan Association features on Amazon Smile?

Turnbulls are a proud and spirited clan with a rich history in the Borders of Scotland. Totally Turnbull is your source for clan 
gifts and collectibles so you can share your passion for your Turnbull ancestry and Scottish heritage. Our mission is to provide 
useful, decorative, and gift items that celebrate our proud Turnbull heritage. In an effort to provide more options and make your 
shopping easier, totallyturnbull.com offers a place to find popular Lochcarron Mills tartan products and your favorite Turnbull 
books, related artwork and posters. 
Our new Totally Turnbull Zazzle Shop offers Turnbull Clan clothing, gifts, and collectibles allowing us to offer many more 
exciting gifts and products. 
Shop at both TotallyTurnbull.com and our new Totally Turnbull Zazzle shop with pleasure and confidence. 
In addition to finding your special garment or gift, you’ll be supporting Turnbull Clan Association. Proceeds from sales help 
support projects for Turnbull Clan Association, including monument maintenance and the tent hosting fund. It’s WIN/WIN! 

Quick links:
totallyturnbull.com
Totally Turnbull Zazzle: https://bit.ly/3hlZPgD 

has a new look . . . 

Visit our TotallyTurnbull Zazzle Store

Shop at both Totally Turnbull.com and our new Totally Turnbull Zazzle shop with pleasure and confidence.

Proceeds go to help Turnbull Clan Association projects. Please bookmark this page and check back often 
as new items are added on a regular basis plus Like our Facebook page for regular updates.

Tartan Books and Artwork Clothing, Gifts and Collectibles

Totally Turnbull
9 items

Turnbull Clan Crest
25 items

Turnbull Coat of Arms
16 items


